
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Ref: PQ 17598/25 
 
16th April 2025  
  
Deputy David Cullinane  
Dáil Eireann  
Dublin 2  
 
Dear Deputy Cullinane  
 
I refer to your parliamentary question below which has been forwarded to me for attention.   
 
PQ 17598/25 –  To ask the Minister for Health her plans to widen or conduct a further 
clinical examination of pelvic osteotomies conducted on children with development 
dysplasia of the hip at Children’s Health Ireland and National Orthopaedic Hospital 
Cappagh beyond the years 2021-2023; if so, the years concerned, the number of 
children concerned, and the number of surgeries by year of surgery, in tabular form. 
 
Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) Response: 
 
Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) and the National Orthopaedic Hospital Cappagh (NOHC) 
confirmed in July 2024 that it would undertake a joint clinical audit to look at a random and 
anonymised sample of DDH surgeries performed during the 2021-2023 period, after a 
concern was reported that the threshold criteria being used for surgical intervention in 
relation to DDH may have been different across CHI sites and NOHC.  The audit is being 
conducted by a UK Paediatric Orthopaedic Consultant with specialist expertise in this area.   
 
The audit is not yet complete, and so we cannot provide any details of its findings, and we 
cannot comment on any media reports in relation to the audit, as to do so would undermine 
the integrity of the audit process.  
 
We will ensure our patients, and their families are kept informed as we move through this 
process, and will share findings of the audit once completed.  In the meantime, we will be 
corresponding with families as appropriate.  
 
CHI and NOHC are committed to improving access to quality care across our services and 
regularly undertakes quality assurance checks in line with HSE standards. 
 
 
 
 
 



Yours sincerely 

_____________________  

Dr. Ike Okafor 
Clinical Director 
Email: Ikechukwu.Okafor@childrenshealthireland.ie 


